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Call to Congregational Meeting 

In accordance with Article V, Section A, of the by-laws of the Congregational 

Church of Brookfield, a congregational meeting is hereby duly called to be held 

Sunday, January 7, 2018, immediately following the 10:30am service of worship for 

the following purpose:  

 To consider and approve a Preliminary Budget for the fiscal year beginning  

April 1, 2018. 

 
 

Robin Murphy, Moderator  

Kathy Wandelmaier, Church Clerk 



Church Council Notes: December 12, 2017 
Long Range Planning Committee Update: In January the LRPC will be ready to make a presentation 

to Council on how they want the committee and its responsibilities to be described in the by-laws. 

Vice Moderator's Report: Proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2018-2019 The proposed budget calls 

for a 5.47% increase in income and expenses.  Bryn made a motion to approve the proposed budget for 

FY 2018-2019 subject to adjustments for expected income from the General Endowment, clarification 

of how internet expenses are allocated, and clarification of the PushPay fee schedule.  Linae W.       

seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. Congregational meeting to discuss and vote on the 2018-

2019 Budget has been called for January 7, 2018 immediately following the 10:30 service.  

Approval of Minutes: Mark moved to approve the November minutes with one correction.  Eileen K. 

seconded.  The motion passed with two abstentions. 

Treasurer's Report: Pledge income showed an increase after redemption of a large stock donation. 

Income is $6,500 ahead of plan for the year.  Expenses are $2,238 ahead, with net income projected to 

be $4,258 ahead for the year.  Committees may still need to cut expenses before the fiscal year ends.  

Investment Treasurer's Report: Third quarter reported. The Yankee Fair funds distribution formula 

is due for revision.  The congregation will vote on the new formula at the Annual Meeting.   

Worship Committee: In-depth safety procedures have been discussed or planned including holding a 

fire drill, installing security cameras, and locking the front doors once services have begun.  

Deacons: Leslie S. moved to authorize spending up to $175 from the Christian Growth and Enrichment 

Fund to purchase Stephen Ministry Leadership curriculum Discovering God's Vision for Your Life: You 

and Your Spiritual Gifts.  Luke D. seconded. The motion passed unanimously.   

Christian Education Committee: Two new students joined the confirmation class.  The Live Nativity 

was a spectacular success.  Estimated attendance was 200-300 people.  Donations totaled $335.  

SERRV took in over $2,200.  Around 90 people attended the Advent wreath workshop. There will be a 

church Valentine's Day dance on Feb. 10 as an SYF Mission Team fundraiser. 

Stewardship Committee: The Stewardship campaign begins on Jan. 21 and concludes on Feb. 25.   

Nominating Committee: Luke D. made a motion to charge the Moderators, Clerk, Pastors, and the 

Nominating Council representative with the task of producing a prioritized list of names for considera-

tion to fill committee positions Council is responsible for filling.  Linae W. seconded.  The motion 

passed unanimously.  

Church House Committee: Upcoming expenditures include: Barn painting in spring 2018.  Re-

grading and re-paving around the barn will take place in the next fiscal year.  Funds granted for the con-

struction of the wheelchair ramp at the Parsonage have been spent.  Church House will request addi-

tional funds to complete the project.  The air conditioning compressor for the church office will be re-

placed in the spring (estimated cost is $2,400).  The snow plowing contract has been renewed without 

any increase in price.  Trees that have been tagged will be taken down in late winter.   

Fellowship Committee served dinner at the Advent wreath workshop, served hot drinks and cookies 

during the Live Nativity, and hosted the Brookfield HS Special Chorus. 

Church in Society Committee: The Thrift Shop took in over $1,000 at their December sale.  Feeding 

Hungry Hearts will take place in February.  New or gently used books for kindergarten through 12 th 

grade students will be collected in January.  

Welcome Committee’s planned Lenten ñBingoò challenge has been renamed Stretch, Trust, and Really 

Shine (STARS), and will take place during Epiphany.   

Pastors' Reports: Bryn will participate in The Rev. Al Miller's memorial service on Dec. 16 at his 

United Methodist church in Shelton.  For the Historian, Bryn reported that CCB is granting permission 

to the Hawaiian Mission Children's Society Library to re-publish our portraits of Samuel and Nancy 

Wells Ruggles in a new book commemorating the 200th anniversary of the first missionary journey to 

the Sandwich Islands (in 1819). The book, ñPartners of Changeò is expected to be published in 2018. 

Jennifer reported that the South Dakota reservation will be the destination of this year's Senior Youth 

Fellowship mission trip.  

 



Notes from the Choir Room  
 Over the past 2 summers I have attended a week -long Institute  

sponsored by Choristers Guild. The Institute is designed to train      

childrenõs choir directors to give their childrenõs choirs a rich choir   

experience as they connect with God through their music.   This coming 

summer I will complete year 3 and graduate.  When I first decided to 

commit to this 3 -year program, I wondered whether I would learn anything new, having 

directed childrenõs choirs for over 30 years.   However, I found the whole experience to 

be life -changing.   

 I came back committed to working with the spiritual lives of children as well as 

the musical side.  I have found that children have amazing spiritual insights and that the 

music we sing supports their spiritual growth in so many ways.  I have also learned    

valuable tools to help children learn about music and to develop their own musical skills.  

 The Institute has been a gift to me, and it is a gift that keeps giving as I pass 

what I have learned onto our children.  It has made me aware of the fact that we can 

always learn something new, no matter what age.  And my own spirituality has been     

enriched by the children as they share with me.  

Toni Sullivan, Director of Music  

A VERY BIG THANK YOU!   
To the CCB congregation for the outpouring of generosity in helping to touch the lives and 
fulfill the wishes of so many from the tags on our Annual Giving Tree.  Your gifts helped to 
make the holidays brighter and merrier for a number of families. You also helped to keep         
numerous people warmer this year with your warm coat, socks, gloves and hat donations. 
The families that will benefit from Baby Bundles will be appreciative for the diapers and 
wipes you have provided. The gift cards donated will give some others help and hope. 
  
If you were not able to take a tag off of the Giving Tree this year we will be offering some 
additional ways to give in the coming weeks.  We will begin a Childrenôs Book Drive for the 
months of January through March 2018. We would like to help fill the shelves of some    
Kindergarten through 6th grade teachers in our local area. We will be collecting very gently 
used and new books for this cause. We will also be holding our food drive,  ñFeeding     
Hungry Hearts,ò for the month of February. Additional announcements and information for 
each of these initiatives will be ongoing over the coming weeks.    
 
The Congregational Church of Brookfield is truly blessed with a very generous spirit. That 
spirit has been shared with the greater community,  and for that, they, and we, are truly 
grateful. 
  

Happy 2018 ï From the Church-In-Society (CIS) Committee 



          
 
 

January Serendippers Gathering  
      Tuesday, January 9th at 11:45am 
Join us for some ñJanuary Fun!ò  

Please contact Eleanor Loesch for additional information 
OR you can contact the Church Office 203-775-1259 

Hope to see you all there!   

Our menu: 
Snowflake Punch 

Sissyôs Macaroni and Cheese with Ham 
Kale Salad 

Pǫna Colada Angel Food  

 

Serendippers is open to everyone!  Sponsored by our church Fellowship Committee, the Serendippers 
hospitality team provides a lunch and monthly program for daytime-available members and their friends.  
Please let the church office know by the 2nd Sunday each month if you will have a need for childcare.   

Note: During the winter months, if Brookfield Public Schools are delayed or canceled  
on Serendippers Day, we will not meet. 

 

Stretch * Trust * And * Really * Shine!   

The WELCOME Committee invites you to Stretch * Trust * And * Really * Shine!  We are 
encouraging the congregation to play a game of STARS ñBingo.ò The STARS card will   
consist of welcoming opportunities for you to deepen your relationship with your church 
family. The game will begin in January and end at the beginning of Lent. Stay tuned for 
more details, including PRIZES, during church announcements, bulletins, and emails.  



Explore Your Spiritual Gifts With Our New All-Church Study! 

Do you ever feel stuck in a rut ï as if you are ñspinning your wheelsò at work or in your personal or 

church life?  Read this ñParable of the Carburetorò and see if you find yourself in the story: 

Once upon a time, Ford Motor Company rolled out their 1965 Mustang ï to great 

national acclaim.  Very pleased at this, Fordôs CEO asked the Parts Manager to put 

a bright, shiny, new carburetor in a glass case for him to display in his office.  

Over the years, he enjoyed showing off the carburetor to visitors, but finally, the 

carburetor was moved back to the parts department for storage. Years after that, as 

Mustangs had changed and the part was obsolete, the Parts Manager sold the car-

buretor to a junk dealer. Soon a collector of vintage Mustangs found the part, and used it to rebuild a 

beautiful, red 1965 Mustang, which he gave to his grand-daughter as a college graduation gift. 

For the first time, the shiny, unused carburetor came to life.  Exhaust 

fumes made it filthy, and it never again saw the light of day.  But for 

the first time ever, it was happy.  Because it had found its true purpose. 

                                                            

If you would like to start the New Year with a renewed sense of  

purpose, you are invited to join us in an All-Church Study for Epiphany Season, Discovering 

Godôs Vision for Your Life: You and Your Spiritual Gifts. We will use a curriculum developed by 

Stephen Ministry to help Christians learn more about themselves and reflect on their natural God-

given gifts for service ï both within and beyond the church. 

If you participate in one of our introductory sections the first week of January, you will have a chance 

to take home a free Spiritual Gifts Inventory standardized test and then come back together two 

weeks later with a group of others to self-score and begin learning to interpret what those results 

might mean about yourself and how God designed you to best function in the world. 

If you choose to continue with the group, you will be able to purchase the Participant Manual ($15, 

but financial aid is available) and begin a 4-week study led by one of our pastors or Stephen Leaders.  

For those without a lot of time for ñhomework,ò know that you can participate at whatever level you 

choose ï you can attend every session, read every page of the study guide and do every ñjournalingò 

exercise, or you can simply use the workbook as a resource and join the group when you can. 

Three ñsectionsò will be offered: 

 Monday Morning Women’s Study 9:30-11am ï Jan. 8, Jan. 22, Jan. 29, Feb. 5, and Feb. 12 

 Monday Evening Adult Study 5-6:30pm ï Jan. 8, Jan. 22, Jan. 29, Feb. 5, and Feb. 12 

 And one more weekend group for those who are not available during the work week. 

To sign up or ask questions, please contact one of your pastors at church at 203-775-1259, or via 

email at Bryn@uccb.org or Jennifer@uccb.org. Stephen Ministry Leaders Leslie Sands or Tosha 

Gordon would also be happy to speak with you. 

NOTE: If you are interested in joining a weekend group, please sign up with this form: 

Name: ____________________________________   Email: ______________________________ 

Then please rank your top 3 choices among these options: 

_____ Saturdays, 9:30-11am          _____ Sundays, 1-2:30pm           _____ Sundays, 5-6:30pm 

mailto:Bryn@uccb.org
mailto:Jennifer@uccb.org


 

Christmas Flowers and Greens  
The beautification of the sanctuary is a gift to all who worship and celebrate with us 
this joyous holiday season.  The poinsettias and greens have been placed. . . 

In loving memory of: 
Rudy Aurori, Nellie Ciliberti & Ben Jordan by Barbara & Tom Anderson 
Loved ones by Marilyn Arents 
Pauline A. Bankes by Rowland Bankes 
My grandparents Charles & Hattie Hill and Henry & Leola Beck by Dr. Curtis H. Beck 

 Loved ones by Bob and Jeanie Bergman 
 Jeannie Balivet Roper by the Roper & Berner families 

Loved ones by Arlan Anderson Bussell 
Stephanie Britt & Frank Krasinski by Stephanie Joy, Dan, Matthew & Shailyn Diamond 
Loved ones by Susan Dodd 
Arthur Outhouse by Sue & Luke Duval 
Colleen Eagan by the Eagan family 
My parents Kathryn and Maurice Cape by Donna Eaker 
Sally Emrich by Bob Emrich 
Barbara Erlenbach by Randy Erlenbach 
Marge & Harold Nohe and Pat & Adam Fernand by Ed & Linda Fernand 
Donna Geck by Ron Geck 
Raymond & Sarah Moore by Vivian Henley 
David Mariano by Marie Immohr 
Loved ones by the Labas family 
Loved ones by the Bob Lambert family 
Our parents by Walter & Eleanor Loesch 
Loved ones by Ruth & Warren Malkin 
Our parents by Millicent & John Morrison 
Frank Arents by the Rosa family 
Gladys Benn, Elizabeth Benn, Barbara & Don Smith by Tony & Nancy Smith 
Peter J. Socci by Sally Socci 
Jan, Gary & Erin Hamilton, Vic Ridge, Jim Stoddard by the Quinsland family 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Gerowe Sr. by Howard & Catherine Winkler  
 

In honor of: 
 My friends at CCB, Let there be joy, by Carol Howe 

Our children Matthew, Kasey and Cory by Jeannine & Keith McCullough 
 

The large wreath in the Meetinghouse was given in honor and loving memory of our parents 
by the Anderson, Baker, Sikorski, and Gaffey/Montgomery families. 



 

 
 
Angels for Anthems 
Donations toward our Christmas music have been given. . . 

In loving memory of: 
 My parents Henry and Althea Beck by Dr. Curtis H. Beck 

Loved ones by Bob and Jeanie Bergman 
 My father, Father Lawrence A.A. Larson by Arlan Anderson Bussell 
 Delano Joyner by Susan Dodd 
 Thomas Eaker by the Eaker & Marron families 
 Samuel E. Hunter by Sian Hunter 
 Hilda & Frank Felicissimo by Marie Immohr 
 Loved ones by Walter & Eleanor Loesch 

 Loved ones by Ruth & Warren Malkin 
 Ben Jordan by the Markiewicz family 

 Marjorie & Raymond Ewing and Grace & Kilburn Matte by Lauren & David Matte 
 Debbie Canter by Jeannine & Keith McCullough 
 Jack Mix & William MacGeorge by Thomas & Jennifer Mix 
 Ivan Park by Joni Park 
 Novis & Olivia Ridge, Lawrence & Iva Quinsland and Ben Jordan by the Quinsland family 
 Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Winkler and Mr. & Mrs. Oscar Taylor by Howard & Catherine Winkler 
   

In honor of: 
 Pastor Bryn, Pastor Jen, Eleanor & Teresa by Sara Henley Cline 

Rev. Jennifer Whipple & family by John & Joyce DeBisschop 
   

 The small olive wood crèche in Brooks Hall was donated to the church  
by Cindy Field and the late Dom Barillari in loving memory of Charline McNiff . 



 

Fellowship Of Concern 

CONTINUING CONCERNS:   

Sandy Boughton 

Lillian Covill, 

Anne Hardin  

Vivian Henley  

Ruthie Maxim 

Marion Miller 

Millicent Morrison 

Pat Roehling 

Dave Ryan 

 Lavinia Schmaling 

 Rod Schmaling 

Shirley Stoppel 

 

 

WTH SYMPATHY:   

 Lee Crepeau, whose mother, Anne Crepeau, died on Monday, December 11.  

 

THANK YOU:  

Thanks to our Chancel and Childrenôs Choirs, Bell Choirs, kids and CE volunteers, Live   

Nativity Coordinators and participants, Advent Candle Lighters, Call to Share volunteers, 

and more, for making our Advent Season warm, welcoming, and hope-filled. 

CrossWays Deadline 
 The deadline for the February 2017 issue of CrossWays is January 15th. You can  
e-mail articles to Jeannine McCullough at office@uccb.org or leave them in the 
CrossWays mailbox outside of the church office.  Please e-mail or call Jeannine 
McCullough, Office Manager at 203-775-1259 if you have any questions. 



Pastor’s Page                                                           Rev. Jennifer Whipple 

ñAn epiphany is an experience of sudden and striking realization. Generally the term 

is used to describe scientific breakthrough, religious or philosophical discoveries, but 

it can apply in any situation in which an enlightening realization allows a problem or 

situation to be understood from a new and deeper perspective.ò   ~Wikipedia 

 

 Epiphany in the church is most often associated with the celebration of the arrival 

of the three kings to  Bethlehem where they met the young child Jesus with Mary and 

Joseph.  That day was considered a gift as they met this special child the prophets  

foretold, the newborn King.  It also represented the idea that this greatest gift of all, the 

gift of a Savior, was for all people, including those who were not raised as devout Jews.   

 In the church we have this season that lasts from Three Kings Day until the   

beginning of Lent that is called the Epiphany season or Epiphanytide.  Throughout the 

weeks of this season we read and hear the stories again of the beginning of Jesusô  

ministryðhis baptism, the call of his disciples, his preaching and teaching, some of his 

first miracles.  The key word here is that we hear them ñagain.ò   

 I fear that sometimes we are able to tune out some of these stories because we have  

perhaps heard them over and over again throughout the years.  And yet, these are the 

stories that are the foundation of our faith.  So the questions become: How might we be 

able to tune our antennae in a different way in order to hear these stories anew?  How 

might we in this season of Epiphany be able to actually experience an epiphany in the 

hearing of these stories?  What kind of new perspective or insight can we gain for our 

lives of faithðand the ability to live our faith  out in the world?   

 We will have opportunities to consider the answers to these questions in this 

Epiphany season as we gather for worship together with a focus on call and  

discipleship, as our Welcome Committee invites us into new opportunities through 

their S.T.A.R.S. (Stretch, Trust, and Really Shine)** activity, and as we launch our all 

church study** on discovering our spiritual gifts.  We hope you will join us in  

participating in these opportunities as we seek to grow in faith and friendship with each 

other in this New Year! 

 

      Epiphany and New Year Blessings to you all!  

 

 

**See articles elsewhere in this edition of Crossways for more information. 



MUSINGS FROM STEWARDSHIP 
 
We hope you have learned something of value in Stewardshipôs ñclassroomò as we identified the 
who, what, when, where and why of stewardship in Crossways, as well as the more esoteric     
concepts of Grace, Gratitude and Generosity in Stewardship Moments. 
 
We discussed that as we recognize Godôs grace received and unearned, we must respond with 
gratitude and praise. But words are not always enough.  The response to true gratitude is         
generosityé of time, talent and treasureé with a joyful heart. 
 
As Henri Nouwen observes, current secular culture can ñmislead us into believing that 
ógenerosityô is about giving things away: itôs not, itôs about freeing yourself up, of sharing and, in 
return, being shared with. The more we give, the more we get back, but not in a case of immediate 
reciprocity: the returns we gain are offset in time and space. The payback is a community within 
which we are a valued and engaged member, and a community to which we can turn when we 
need help or support. Generosity is a small price to pay for that.ò  

 
So as we enter into our Epiphany and stewardship season, keep in mind that our church has a 
vision that is amazing and exciting. You are invited to invest yourself through the resources God 
has given you ï your energy, your prayers, and your money ï in this work to which God has called 
us.  

Susan Dodd, Chair 
Stewardship Committee 

 

 
Dining For Women will meet for the usual potluck dinner on January 8, 
2018 at 6:00 PM at Dianne Marianoôs house.  Please join us to learn 
about Mith Samlanh, an urban program in Phnom  Penh, Cambodia. 
  
Mith Samlanh works to protect the fundamental rights of urban            
marginalized children and support them to become productive, functional 

citizens. Its primary target group is children/youth aged 0-24, including those who are living and 
working on the streets or in slum communities, out of school, separated from caregivers, suffer-
ing from drug abuse or sickness and victims of abuse, exploitation or trafficking. 
 
These dinners are open to all, both men and women, who want to have unique educational   
opportunities to learn about programs around the world that work to empower women in order 
for them to become community leaders and/or become self-sustaining entrepreneurs. 

Let Olivia or Dianne know if youôre planning to come.  As always itôs a potluck affair so bring 
whatever is convenient and plan to take your leftovers home.  We hope to see as many of you 
as possible. 



 

 

 

 

 

Board of Deacons 

Your Deacon Branch provides a way for you to have a specific member of the Board 
with whom to relate.  If you have requests or concerns that youôd like to share with a 
lay person, your Deacon is available.  Naturally, if youôre more comfortable calling 
one of the other deacons, or one of your pastors, please feel free to do so.  Such re-
quests or concerns might include: 

 a need for prayer 
 a request for help (transport to a doctorôs appointment, church function, etc.) 
 a sorrow (illness, accident, death) 
 a joy (a birth, graduation, upcoming wedding, etc.) 
 something that particularly pleases you, or would better meet your needs  

in the worship service  

Remember, if you donôt know your Deacon, ask someone to introduce you.  He or 
she will look forward to meeting you ï in church or out! 

 

Deacon Branches 2017-2018 

 

 

 

Youth Deacons: 
 Chris Wutzl   
 Catie Coneybear   

A-BRA Leslie Sands (Stephen Ministry)          

BRE-CR Doug Fisher                                     

DôA-EI  Jan Labas                                        

EL-GU Sherrie Ruschmeyer                        

HA-KE Pete Lane                                        

KI-MAL Sue Boughton                                  

MAN-MOR Alex DeLucia                                   

MU-RI        Mary Gallagher DeLucia                  

RO-SIC Marie Immohr                                   

SID-TU Ed Insull                                           

TY-Z Greg Labas                                      



Committee Chairmen and Church Council Reps 
Moderator: Robin Murphy  

Vice Moderator: Mark Lyon  

Clerk:   Kathy Wandelmaier  

Treasurer: Greg Dorrell  

Assistant Treasurer: Kristi McPadden  

Investment Treasurer: Audrey Himebaugh  

Committee Chairs 

Christian Ed  Amy DôAlessandro  

Church House  Ken Arifian  

Church-in-Society Lyn Lyon  

Deacons  Sherrie Ruschmeyer  

Fellowship  Kelly Kelly   

Nominating  Sharon Santi  

Stewardship  Susan Dodd   

Welcome  Tom Young  

 Worship  Patty Moran   

Church Council Representatives  

Christian Ed  Kathy Taylor   

Church House  Steve Waschak  

Church-in-Society Luke Duval  

Deacons  Leslie Sands   

Fellowship  Elayne Schwartz      

Nominating  Tom Young   

Stewardship  Tom Brown   

Welcome  Linae Wutzl   

Worship  Eileen Koch   

Historian  Bob Brown   

     Long-Range Planning Committee   
Michael Matson (chair), Roman DôAlessandro, Barbara Crandell, Maurice Downey,  

Deseré Edwards, Sian Hunter, Larry Ruschmeyer 

Pastoral Relations Committee   
 Carol Eagan (chair), Gordon Markiewicz, Bob Lambert, Larry Ruschmeyer, Linae Wutzl 

Personnel Committee   

       Robin Murphy (chair), Mark Lyon, Bryn Smallwood-Garcia, Olivia Quinsland, Bill Robertson 

         Karen Underhill, Rick Hardin 

Senior Pastor Rev. Bryn Smallwood-Garcia  bryn@uccb.org 

Associate Pastor Rev. Jennifer Whipple  jennifer@uccb.org 

Organist/Choir Toni Sullivan  toni@uccb.org 

Church School Barbara Crandell  barbara@uccb.org 

Church Office Jeannine McCullough 203-775-1259 office@uccb.org 

Nursery Care  Debbie Marquardt 203-775-1259 lilstitchtoo@yahoo.com 



 

 

CrossWays ï the newsletter of 
The Congregational Church of Brookfield 
160 Whisconier Road, Brookfield, CT  06804 
(203)-775-1259    Fax (203)-775-3466  
Email: office@uccb.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday Worship at 8:30am and 10:30am 
The Rev. Bryn Smallwood-Garcia, Senior Pastor 
The Rev. Jennifer Whipple, Associate Pastor 
The Rev. M. S. Desmond, Pastor Emeritus 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CCB Thrift Shop News 
We are open from 9am to 12 noon on the first and THIRD Saturday of every month! 

You read it right. We are now open TWICE a month! 

Dates: January 6th and January 20th 

Leave your donations by the church mailboxes, under the Brooks Hall stairs at church. 

We sort the Wednesday before the Thrift Shop date and the day of the sale, if you 

would like to help. 

Contact Sue Slater to get on the volunteer list. 
Please follow CCB on Facebook and share our page. 



Youth Fellowship in January: 
Our youth fellowship groups will meet on Sundays, January 8th, 22nd and 29th.  More informa-

tion about specifics for these meetings can be found on our website at www.uccb.org and in the 

bulletin on Sundays.  We also send out weekly email reminders.  If you would like to be added 

to the JYF or SYF email list please let Pastor Jen know. 

Our Junior Youth Fellowship group (JYF) is for youth in grades 6-8, and our Senior Youth Fel-

lowship (SYF) is for youth in grades 9-12.  We spend time together in fellowship, faith growth, 

service, and FUN and look forward to gathering again in January as the New Year begins! 

 
SAVE THE DATESñ2 Fun SYF Mission Team Fundraisers Coming Soon: 

Saturday, February 10thñJoin us for our Sweetheart Dance from 7 to 10pm 
 We will have refreshments, a basket raffle, and a Silent Auction.   
Entertainment will be provided by our SYF DJs and Danõs Garage Band.  More  
information and tickets coming soon! 

Saturday, March 10thñOur All Church Talent Showñ6 to 9pm 
 This is a GREAT opportunity for fellowship and FUN as a church family.  Plan 
to show off your talents as we come together to cheer each other on.  A free will  
offering will be collected and concessions sold during intermission to benefit the SYF 
Summer 2018 Mission Trip to South Dakota. 

é.and keep your eyes peeled for a possible Spring Cleaning opportunity coming in 
April/May!  

Confirmation Class in January:  

Monday, January 8th ñThe Bible ñ7-9pm in the Youth Room  

 Confirmands will join together to learn about the history of the Bible, how to 

find things in it, and some FUN facts...culminating in Bible Jeopardy!  

Monday, January 29th ñMission & Stewardship ñ7-9pm in the Youth Room  

 What is the mission of the church?  And what does it mean to be good  

stewards of the things God has given us?  Confirmands will consider the answer to 

these questions while learning about the way Stewardship works in our church and 

the many ways we are called to serve the church and the world.   


